
THE HOSE PIPER  

JANUARY – FEBRUARY 2011  
 

AEROBICS AND BODY TONE  
LOSE IT, SHAPE IT! !  

 

Restarts 11th Jan  2011 
   Tuesday 10.15 - 11am 

Hose Village Hall (Lower intensity) 
 

Also Monday 8-9pm Harby Village Hall  
*This will be at Hose Village Hall Mon 10th, 17th, 24th & 31st 

Jan* 
Tuesday 7.30 – 8.30 pm Waltham Village Hall 
Friday 9.30 – 10.30am Waltham Village Hall 

 

All classes £3.75 (Hose £3.50) pay as you go. 
 

Suzanne Rathbone  01949 860911  
 
 

HOSE-HARBY METHODIST CHURCH  
Services are held at 9 Chapel Lane, Hose, on the second Sunday of each month 
at 3 pm from November to March.  Everyone is welcome.   
 

The Churches in Hose will be praying for people living in Hose.  If you would 
like us to pray for anyone in particular please contact Gina Fletcher on 01949 
869026, Barry and Lesley Bedford on 01949 860636 or Terry and Sylvia 
Graveney on 01949 860718. 
 
 

HOSE & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB 
Meetings are held at Hose Village Hall at 7.30 pm on the first Thursday  
of the month.  Entry is free to members and £1 for visitors. 
No meeting in January.  AGM 3rd February 
 
 

HOSE PIPER MARCH - APRIL 2011 EDITION 
Please deliver your material by 26th February to: 
 Jenny Russell, Meadow View, Bolton Lane, Hose or: 
 Ian Smith, Glenn House, 15 The Green, Hose; email ifshose@f2s.com 
 



HOSE CHURCH   
SERVICES in JANUARY & FEBRUARY 
2nd January  No Service  
9th January 10.30 am  Family Service  
16th January 

 

8.30am   Holy Communion 
23rd January 4.00pm Evensong 
30th January 8.30am Holy Communion 
6th February No Service   
13th February 10.30am Family Communion 
20th February 8.30am Holy Communion 
27th February 4.00pm Evensong 
 

FLOWER ROTA for JANUARY & FEBRUARY 
9th & 16th January Mrs M Hourd  
23rd  & 30th January  Mrs A Brown 
6th & 13th February  Mrs C Hodges 
20th & 27th February Mrs G Fletcher 

We are still looking for a new volunteer to help with the altar flowers who will 
fit in with the present rota during 2011.   
You do not need to be an expert to do the altar flowers, just to have an 
interest, or perhaps a special anniversary you wish to remember.  
You would need to buy flowers for the two altar vases once per year. If anyone 
is interested, would they please contact Mrs Irene Brown on 861234 
 

CHURCH LUNCH    
13th January and 10th February - 12.15pm at Hose Village Hall.   
 
 
 

HOSE BAPTIST CHAPEL 
Services are held every Sunday at 10.30 am & 6.15 pm, with Sunday Prayers 
at 5.30 pm.  There is a Coffee Stop on the first Wednesday of the month from 
10.30 am to 12.00  
 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Giraffes have the same number of vertebrae in their necks as humans. Their lips 
are prehensile, their tongues are 21 inches long, and they cannot cough.  They 
have the highest blood pressure of any animal. 
 
 
 



HOSE VILLAGE HALL  
To book the hall for your event, contact Angie Evans (tel: 01949 860153)  
 

On 16th January we will be hosting a fabulous Centre Stage show featuring the 
glamorous duo Shoo Shoo Baby, to tell us “The Entire History of Cabaret”.  
Tickets are available from Hose Stores & PO.  The costs are subsidised by a 
grant from Leicestershire County Council, so you get some of your Council Tax 
back! 
 

The doors and bar will open at 7.00pm. 
 

Don’t miss this top-class entertainment in your village!  
 
 

PRE-SCHOOL WELCOME SESSIONS FOR 
2011-12 
If your child is registered with us and is due to start school in September 2011, 
you will shortly be receiving an invitation to join us for our pre-school welcome 
sessions. 
However, if you have not registered your child, you may not receive an 
invitation. 
If you have any concerns or questions, or would like to register your child, 
please telephone the school on 01949 860312 or email us at 
manager@hose.leics.sch.uk If you have not applied for a place, the deadline for 
1st time school starters is 15th  Jan 2011.  To apply for a school place go to 
www.leics.gov.uk/admissions or contact School Admissions on 0116 305 6684 
for an application pack or pick one up from the school. 
 
 

PRESENT THE PANTO “CINDERS” 
on	
  Friday	
  the	
  21st	
  January	
  2011	
  at	
  7.30pm	
  	
  
and	
  Saturday	
  22nd	
  January	
  2011	
  at	
  2.30pm	
  and	
  7.30pm	
  
Venue:	
  	
  Barnstone	
  Village	
  Hall	
  
Tickets:	
  £5	
  adults	
  and	
  £3	
  children.	
  	
  
Refreshments	
  will	
  be	
  served	
  during	
  the	
  interval	
  	
  
Contact	
  Jayne	
  Whitehead	
  on	
  01949	
  860662	
  for	
  tickets	
  

	
   
 
WWW.HOSEVILLAGE.ORG.UK 
is the website for the village.  Would you like a free web-page for your group or 
business?  If so, contact ifshose@f2s.com 
 



BELVOIR VALE CARERS SUPPORT GROUP 
ARE YOU A CARER? 

You may not even realise you are a carer.  Do you care or look after a friend, 
neighbour or relative, who cannot manage on their own because of frailty or 
illness? Come along for a cuppa and a chat with people who are in the same 
position as you, or even just for a break. 
 

 WHERE   Bottesford Village Hall 
 WHEN    Every 3rd Tuesday of the month 
 TIME    10.30 am to 12 noon 
Free transport available 
Phone Helen or Dawn for further details 01664 485304 
 Carers Development Project 
 Voluntary Action Melton, 34 Asfordby Road, Melton Mowbray,  
 Leicestershire, LE13 0HR     
 www.voluntaryactionmelton.org.uk 
Registered Charity No: 1102776 
  
 

CLAWSON HOSE & HARBY PARISH COUNCIL 
PARISH PRECEPT 2011/12 
In 2007, after public consultation, the precept was increased by £10k annually 
for three years (2008/2010) to provide funds for the three village halls. This sum 
represented an increase in your Council Tax of 12 pence per week based on a 
Band D property. It was agreed to reduce the precept to its original base after 
three years. There was no increase to the Precept for the current financial year 
2010/2011. Additional inflationary costs were engrossed. 
 

The Parish Council have unanimously agreed not to increase or decrease the 
Parish Precept portion of the Council Tax for the next financial year 2011/2012. 
It intends to use the £10k to fund upgrading the street lighting in the three 
villages, repair the wall surrounding the closed graveyard at Hose Church and 
provide a new bus shelter in Harby. The Parish Council is responsible for the 
maintenance of closed graveyards, including walls and fences.  The Parish 
Council street lighting was recently surveyed by Leicestershire County Council 
and it is estimated that it will cost £13k to replace worn out or damaged 
equipment. A working party is investigating the capital cost of fitting part night 
photocells and low energy bulbs to reduce the electricity bill. There will be 
public consultation before any changes are made to the current street lighting 
arrangements.  
 

John Machin - Chairman 
 
 


